Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

February 12, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Dewey Baldwin




Tom Luoma






Tammy Cook





Kathy Albrough


William Karr





Jerry Albrough


Sonya Norris





Daniel Heurtt


Scott Parker





John McDonald


Carl Stutzner





Rachel Osborn


Les Townsend


Robin Troyer

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

It was moved by Sonya Norris, supported by Carl Stutzner, to excuse the absence of Ray Bauer and Raymond Bell.  The motion carried.
3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  January 8, 2014 DDA meeting.  
Moved by William Karr, supported by Carl Stutzner, to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried.

4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. Sidewalk Sales/Slashin’ Ashmun Car Show Planning - Recommendation:  Discuss whether Sidewalk Sales and the Car Show should remain scheduled in coordination with Rendezvous in the Sault or revert to the first weekend in August.  Director Knepper indicated that in 2012 Sidewalk Sales and the “Slashin’ Ashmun” Antique Car Show took place during the first week in August in conjunction with Soo Ships and Sailabration.  Last year Sidewalk Sales and the “Slashin’ Ashmun” Antique Car Show took place during the last weekend in July in conjunction with Rendezvous in the Sault held on the grounds of City Hall.  Downtown store owners expressed their request that this annual summer event take place on the first weekend in August as it always had been.
Several members of the International Antique Auto Club of Sault Ste. Marie were present.  Tom Luoma, President of the Auto Club, indicated that the Club wanted to confirm the date of the “Slashin’ Ashmun” Antique Car Show to allow them to confirm their summer car show calendar and pass on the date to other communities in the area.
Also discussed was the Motorcycle and Scooter Show. 
Moved by Dewey Baldwin, supported by Sonja Norris that the Annual Sidewalk Sales and “Slashin’ Ashmun” Antique Car Show be scheduled for the first weekend in August.  Friday, August 1st, will focus on Sidewalk Sales and Saturday, August 2nd, will include Sidewalk Sales and the Antique Car Show.  Motion carried.

B. TIF 2 Development Plan Amendment – Recommendation:  Review current TIF 2 plan and recommend appropriate updates pertaining to West Portage expansion area (see attachment).  Justin went through the current TIF 2 plan, as follows:
1) Portage/Ashmun corner plaza development, Farmer’s Market parking, information kiosk, alley way improvements to Maple Street ($220,000).  The Farmer’s Market corner has been successfully developed; however the alley behind Harmony Health Foods and Zim’s from Portage to Maple has yet to be improved.
2) Bandshell:  Acquisition or construction of a bandshell ($50,000).  There has been discussion about a bandshell, but it cannot be placed on Corps of Engineers’ property.  This should remain on the TIF 2 Plan.
3) Waterfront Walkway Development ($458,000).  Substantial progress has been made on Water Street with over 30 interpretive panels installed that provide an account of the history of Water Street through the years. 
4) Fire Hall Improvements and Revitalization ($500.000).  DDA contributed $40,000 for the improvements to the Fire Hall.  The improvements to that entire block have yet to be done.
5) Moloney Alley Improvements, including lighting, landscaping and pedestrian improvements ($250,000).  A ‘Moloney Alley Visioning Plan’ was presented by experts from Michigan State University and the Michigan Municipal League in May of 2013.  
6) Parking Structure; backup funding for parking structure ($500,000).  Due to the parking structure running out of TIF 1 funds, TIF 2 was amended to provide additional funding for the parking structure. 
7) Commercial Incubator Development ($200,000).  This project was initially approved in the 1980’s and the idea was for the DDA to provide a building (owned by the DDA) to ‘incubate’ businesses start-up in an affordable manner.  There has been talk of a downtown kitchen incubator that would allow several entrepreneurs to share a kitchen to produce their various foodstuffs for sale to the public.
8) Side Street Streetscape and Edge Treatments ($740,000).  This project has not been scheduled.  Includes:  
· Osborn, Ridge to Portage, 
· Ridge/Maple, north side,  
· Portage, Ashmun to Brady,

· Ashmun, Portage to Water,

· Bingham, Maple to Portage,

· Water, Osborn to Brady.

9) Parking improvements on various lots including Moloney’s alley, Ganzhorn lot, Arfstrom lot, Mariner’s Motel property, such as parking and landscaping ($500,000).  Focus on the north end of downtown.
10) Federal Building project ($300,000).  This should be deleted from the TIF 2 Plan.

11) Building Improvement Incentives ($550,000).  The DDA is helping downtown property owners with Façade Grant applications through the MEDC.  Other programs that are pending are the MSHDA funded Target Market Analysis regarding what type of apartments can be funded in the DDA District, along with the DDA District Income Survey that determined a specific survey area of downtown is now considered “low/moderate income” by the State which will allow MEDC to accept grant applications without the requirement of job creation.  
12) Funding for Arts and Cultural Programs and Facilities ($200,000).  The River of History Museum is now located in the TIF 1 district.
13) General Downtown Improvements; and
14) Improved Downtown Services ($250,000).  The current TIF 2 Plan does not include the expanded DDA District on Portage Avenue from Ashmun to Magazine Street.  The DDA is encouraging property owners in this expanded area to keep the ‘vintage’ look of their buildings.  The DDA Board discussed how to conceal the electrical grid located on the corner of Portage and Magazine with a welcome sign of sorts.       
Director Knepper indicated that he will have a draft of the updated TIF 2 Plan to go over with the DDA Board at the March 12, 2014 DDA meeting.  
C. Commission Environmental Review for Façade Grant Application – Recommendation:  Authorize up to $5,000 for the cost of commissioning an environmental review on behalf of the following properties:  Island Books and Crafts, Chippewa County Historical Society, A Cut Above the Rest and U.P. Architects and Engineers.  MEDC’s Façade Improvement Grant is structured to provide commercial/mixed-use building façade improvements to minimize deterioration of traditional downtowns.  The MEDC will provide up to 75% of the cost of the façade improvements.  Four downtown businesses have expressed interest in the program and the first step is to have a professional architect conduct an environmental review of each property to include with the façade grant application.  Director Knepper indicated that there are funds available in the façade (capital improvement) account for the environmental review.

Moved by Scott Parker, supported by Tammy Cook to authorize $5,000 for the cost of commissioning an environmental review on behalf of the following properties:  Island Books and Crafts, Chippewa County Historical Society, A Cut Above the Rest and U.P. Architects and Engineers.  Motion carried.

D. 2014/15 Budget Review - Recommendation:  Review financial projections for FY 2014/15.  A Summary of Projections, cash position, or fund balance in each DDA fund was provided to members of the DDA Board.  Also discussed was City Assessor Tina Fuller’s projection of major losses in TIF 1 and 2.  DDA Director Knepper will provide a formal draft of the budget review with proposed changes at the next DDA meeting.
5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. Agreement with the City for TIF-financed Services Provided to DDA.  Meeting scheduled with City Attorney.  Tabled until March DDA meeting.
B. Update on Business Recruitment Efforts – Review list of vacant properties.  Tabled until March DDA meeting.  

C. National Register Historic District Update – LSSU student working each week on research.  Tabled until March DDA meeting.
D. Expansion of TIF 2 Boundaries – The Principal Shopping District has been amended, generating nearly $4,000 annually.  Research to expand TIF 2 is still underway.  Tabled until March DDA meeting.  
E. Michigan Main Street Program Application – The Michigan Main Street program will consider our application sometime in 2014.  DDA Chair Dewey Baldwin commented on the importance in getting the Michigan Main Street Program Application submitted.
Moved by Tammy Cook, supported by Sonja Norris, for the DDA to send a Resolution of Support to the Michigan Main Street Program.  Motion carried.

F. 2014 DDA Goals.  Tabled until the March DDA meeting.  Director Knepper indicated that a report on the short-term objectives (2014 goals) that was discussed in January will be provided at the March DDA.

G. Target Market Analysis – The MSHDA-funded target market housing analysis in underway, utilizing the services of Zimmerman/Volk Associates.  Tabled until the March DDA meeting.
H. Events – Outhouse Race is taking place on February 22, 2014.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  March 6, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  February 19, 2014. 
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  

D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.

E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  March 12, 2014 – Bayliss at Noon.
7) NEW BUSINESS:
A. Gun Show Update – April.  Tabled until the March DDA meeting.
B. Anne Street Parking – Discuss installing two hour parking.  Tabled until the March DDA meeting.
C. Master Plan Discussion.  Tabled until the March DDA meeting.
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD:
A. From Carl Stutzner, request for letter of support to Governor Snyder’s “Michigan Office for New Americans.”  Governor Snyder has signed an executive order creating the Michigan Office for New Americans which is “part of a comprehensive effort to encourage immigrants to come to Michigan, stay in Michigan, create jobs in Michigan and build a life in Michigan.  The Governor’s plan to open Michigan’s doors to immigrant families will only work if they know they will be treated with the respect and dignity all people deserve.”   
Moved by Carl Stutzner, supported by Sonja Norris, for the DDA to send a letter of support to the Michigan Office for New Americans regarding Governor Snyder’s plan to encourage immigrants to come to Michigan.  Motion carried.

9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
10) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately upon motion of Dewey Baldwin and support of Carl Stutzner.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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